


			P.S. 30 School SLT Meeting Minutes
				 September 25, 2018

· Welcome
 Mr. Ihne opens the first SLT of the school year by welcoming everyone back. 
Mr. Ihne also introduces the two new members of the SLT, Ms. Tozzi and Ms. Nappi the new PTA president.

· School quality report
PS  30 has been going down a little bit each year in most categories. This year we went down in every category. We are still doing really great only 50% of the parents filled out the survey. Parent participation is very important. We beat the city and beat the district in most categories. 

· Test scores
Ela and Math test scores for last year are not released. Hope to have the scores for the parents very soon.
PS 30 did very well, we are at 65% in ELA and Math proficiency

· CEP
We looked at it the draft in June and everyone approved. The members of the team reviewed the final CEP. 

· Mission and vision
Mission statement has remained the same.  Our mission, vision and instructional focus is aligned with the districts. This is posted on the PS 30 website.

· Construction
They are done with construction around the building. Hoping the construction around Deems and Waters will be done by Christmas.  All the scaffolding is coming down and then they are rebuilding it. There will be a bridge around the whole block and coming out from every exit. This construction is not allowed to be done while students are in the building. They are predicting eighteen months to complete. The school yard situation will remain the same. 
	
· New programs
Algebra for all and computer science for 5th graders. Reading rescue is for 1st graders who are struggling, they are given one to one help. We have a Literacy coach for Kindergarten to second grade. The teacher’s name is Erica Malloy she is here once a week.  We have a math coach from the company   NTN which the district hired. We did not have this last year, they will be working with Kindergarten and grades 3, 4 and 5.  They will be here five times this year.  The computers that we were supposed to get last year will be here Columbus Day weekend. 

· School Spirit Fridays 
School spirit will be every Friday. Staff and students will be encouraged to wear their PS 30 shirts on Fridays 

· Bus
[bookmark: _GoBack]The bus situation has been a nightmare. We have buses not showing up and late to pick students up. Mr. Ihne has put in multiple complaints to OPT about this. We are encouraging parents to call as well. The situation has gotten a little better, but still not great.  

· CEP Signature Page
CEP signature page was given out and completed.


Meeting was adjourned at 5pm.
SLT minutes submitted by Catherine Anderson







